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Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,

The Word of God clearly speaks of a loving, personal God who longs for people to know Him. “And I will
give them an heart to know me, that I am the Lord and they shall be my people, and I will be their God: for
they shall return unto me with their whole heart.” (Jeremiah 24:7) Afier many years of service here in the
mission field, we can’t help but witness the spiritual growth of our people as they exhibit their wholehearted
service to the Lord.

Many of our folks today are the result of our survey and door-to-door visitations which we started 18 years
ago. What a privilege it is to invest in the lives of these precious saints. As missionaries, we are so blessed to
see Charles Sibal’s tremendous spiritual growth. He enrolled at our deaf school at the age of four in 2005.
Now at 18 years old, he is one of our faithful leaders at our deaf church and school. It is his desire to go to
college and become a school teacher to the deaf in the future.

What a tremendous blessing to have celebrated our church anniversary along with Father’s Day last June 16™,
It was well attended by both our hearing and deaf members and friends. We also honored several fathers
during this time. Mr. Virgilio David, one of our members, lost his son through a rare form of illness.
Heartbroken as he was, his faith did not waver but remained faithful in his service to the Lord. In spite of
difficult times, we have seen God’s power in wonderful ways as we remain faithful to Him.

We are also glad to share with you the blessing of having Azariah Panlilio, 18 years old from Jonesboro,
Georgia spend his mission work at our church and deaf school here in the Philippines. Both his parents are
Filipino American nurses who have migrated to the States some 30 years ago. He has been with us for three
weeks and has learned sign language and is able to communicate with our deaf students. Azariah dedicates
his summer to work with us as a volunteer. Volunteers are worth their weight in gold. He is sharing his time
and talents without any compensation.

Lastly, we would like to express our sincere gratitude to our dear Pastor, Dr. Tommy Aman and his dear wife,
Miss Mary, my sister-in-law, Jovita Harmon and our dear friends, Paul and Korri Cowen, for sending financial
donations towards the renovation and repairs of our school building. Your contributions made it possible for
our staff and students to have a safe facility for education. It is with joy and excitement to announce to you
the start of our Academic Year, 2019-2020. Please continue to pray for our ministries here in the Philippines.
We also covet your prayers for our two sons, Christopher and Emmanuel, who are both in America. From the
bottom of our hearts, we thank all of you, our supporting pastors and churches for your prayers and sacrificial
support to our ministry here in the Philippines. May the Lord bless you.

In His Service,

Chris Woodlgvu_ué

Note: Please make check donations payable to BIO and designate Chris Woodley or Deaf School Philippines.
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